NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC OF INTENT TO REQUEST RELEASE OF FUNDS

DATE: February 10, 2021
City of Kalama Public Works Department, Kelly Rasmussen, Public Works Director
(Name of Applicant)

PO Box 1007, Kalama, Washington  98625
(Street, City, Zip Code)

360 673-3706
(Telephone Number)

TO ALL INTERESTED AGENCIES, GROUPS AND PERSONS

On or about March 12, 2020, The City of Kalama Public Works Department will request the State of Washington Department of Health to release funds under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, National Environmental Policy Act, and Washington State Environmental Policy Act.  

City of Kalama Public Works Department will undertake the projects described below utilizing Drinking Water State Revolving Fund Loans.  A Determination of No Historic Properties Affected was issued for this project.  A copy of the “EZ 1” Project Review Sheet for Section 106 is on file at the address below and is available for public examination and copying upon request. See attached SEPA Determination of Nonsignificance.
Project Information:

Lower Green Mountain Reservoir and Booster Pump Station
(Project Title or Name)

Construction of a 120,000 gallon reservoir, 35 gallon per minute (gpm) water pumping station in a 10-foot x 12-foot CMU building with a dark green metal roof. Site piping and restoration will also be completed.
(Purpose and Nature of Project)

Township 6 North, Range 1 West, Section 27 (Parcel No. WC2702010)
(Location of Project)

$1,300,000
(Estimated Cost of the Project)

Objections of the project may be submitted to the Office of Drinking Water Director, Mike Means, Department of Health, P.O. Box 47822, Olympia, Washington 98504-7822.  Any objections received after March 12, 2021 will not be considered by the Department of Health.

